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Minutes of IEEE P802.11 Task Group E Interim
 Teleconference


QoS Baseline Development
Meeting called to order by Duncan Kitchin, vice chair

Secretary – Tim Godfrey

Agenda:

Additional HCF discussion

FEC

Review of TGe Security impact on QoS

EDCF Process Issues

Roll Call

1. Peter Larsson – Ericsson 

2. Duncan Kitchin – Intel

3. Anil Sanwalka – Neesus

4. Sunghun Choi - Philips

5. Mathilde Benveniste – AT&T

6. Michael Fischer - Intersil

7. Srini Kandala – Sharp Labs

8. John Kowalski – Sharp Labs

9. Tim Godfrey - Intersil

10. Khaled Turki – TI

11. Harry Worstell – AT&T

12. Greg Parks - Sharewave

13. Amjad Soomro - Philips

14. Jin Meng Ho – TI

15. Bob Meir – Cicso

16. Keith Amman – Spectralink 

17. Wei Lin – AT&T

18. Raju Gubbi - Broadcom

19. Sid Schrum  - TI

20. Jay Bain – Time Domain

21. Menzo Wentink - Intersil

22. Amman Singla – Telus Communications

23. George Kondilys – Broadcom

24. Matt Fischer – Broadcom

25. Wim Diepstraten - Agere

HCF Discussion

The editor is preparing document 110. The HCF proposal. It will be available on the reflector or web site ahead of the meeting. The editor recommends that co-proposers  sign on to generate a broader base of support. The content comes from various sources

FEC Discussion

Do we have a submission? (no) John K stepped away. Defer till later in the teleconference -

TGe  Security – impact on QoS.

A new version of the QoS baseline draft just came out. 

There are concerns about certain thing with cross impact. We need to review the Security baseline, and perhaps have an extra teleconference, or reflector discussion.

Add agenda item at end to discuss whether we need another teleconference.

We know that security will be lengthening the IV header. We will need to decide if the MSDU size or the MPDU size are going to change. This needs to be  decided in March. If there is a reason why the MSDU size needs to stay the same (thus lengthening the MPDU) we need to bring it out.

FEC Discussion

John Kowalski has a proposal. There has been an exchange of text between John and Michael, but it is not ready for distribution. 

Move this agenda item to consideration in a further teleconference.

EDCF process issues

We should discuss (now or in the future) how we will handle the EDCF mechanism proposals. How do we continue from here?

If HCF is accepted, do we still need EDCF? Unequivocal Yes.

HCF works over EDCF as well as EPCF. There must be a priority aware DCF mechanism. 

Other than the  allowance for RR in PCF, the PCF might be able to deliver all the QoS needed. The HCF can be built on any access, but will be more efficient if built on EDCF and PCF. 

The differences between EDCF are less significant under HCF.

The chairs decided that anyone will be allowed to bring forward EDCF proposals at March. There could be a motion to adopt for any of them. This makes the order they are brought forward more critical. 

Has the Joint EDCF Proposal been withdrawn? It is in order to bring it forward? Yes.

Haven’t we closed the window for new proposals? No, only the window for inclusion into the baseline. Now proposals have to have text and a motion to adopt text into the draft. 

There are also requirements that the text be available during the previous half day. The chair has the discretion to rule out of order if sufficient time hasn’t been allowed for review of the proposal.

A new proposal should be brought forward at the start of the next meeting? It would be reasonable to have it on the reflector before the March meeting.

So far, we have no proposals with the text necessary to make a motion to adopt. 

The existence of the Joint proposal depends on whether anyone wants to write it up as draft text.

If anyone wants a copy of clause 9 in Word, the editor will send it by email.

The absolute deadline is the previous half day before the motion is brought forward. In practice, a week before the meeting is recommended. The rule is for the text, but not necessarily the supporting presentation, but the supporting presentation should be provided to help the members understand the text.

References should be provided in an informative annex.

The needed motion is to adopt a specific document into the draft. Thus, the text of the proposal should be limited to exactly what goes into the draft.

Clarification on report from chairs meeting – was there any discussion of a recommended procedure to follow if we end up adopting motions that create contradictory updates to the same sub-clauses? That was discussed, the process cannot require that the vote taken by the body be rational. A subsequent vote will be needed to straighten it out. 

There is nothing discussed about a selection process if there are multiple motions. There is an issue with order of proposals coming to the floor. There is not specific process. The order will come down to who gets their proposal in first. Proposers should try to resolve an order among themselves. 

The process has been discussed and accepted at the last meeting, and by the Chairs. We have tried various approaches, none of which are perfect. 

Question on whether we have presentation 1, presentation 2, and then votes, or presentation, vote, presentation, vote. It is up to whoever makes the motion to decide when they wish to bring it. The chair can ask for motions on each proposal. It should be up to the proposers to decide before the meeting how they want it to flow.

You could ask on the reflector if any new EDCF proposals are planned. That would identify any new proposals so they could coordinate.

Is it acceptable to everyone to do all the presentations, and hold the motions until all have been made? John takes care of new submissions before any voting. 

The problem is that someone can make a motion at any time. The chair could rule out of order, but there are limits.

Under Roberts rules, the chair or presenter has the floor. If they choose to make a motion, it is in order. It could be voted out of order if the group agrees to modify the agenda such that motions on the specific topic are delayed until a specific point in the agenda.

It would be preferable to have an agreement among the proposers to hold off making motions to adopt until after the presentations. We can ask on the reflector to identify any new proposals. If any last minute proposals show up, we will have to deal with it in the week before the meeting.

If everyone cooperates, we will get through this process quicker.

This cooperative approach is acceptable to the proposers on this teleconference. 

It is possible to have 3 EDCF proposals adopted, and it is possible to adopt none. If we end up with multiple EDCFs, we could have multiple clauses that will have to be commented on in Letter Ballot. Or we could not go to ballot, and delay by a meeting. If we have none, we go forward with DCF, and leave it open for EDCF proposals.

Concern over sufficient agenda time for presentations. One hour may not be sufficient. Additional reasons to post material ahead of time. 

Clarification – the required text is the prose text for a numbered clause. The MIB, PICS, and SDL, are not required.

Deferred items

HCF proposal – further discussion on document 110 (may not be needed, since it is non-contentious)

Is it in order to have a teleconference next week? Yes, it is an ad-hoc. It would not be officially sanctioned, so chairs would not have to attend. It is a formal distinction. We could still use the reflector to announce.

Are the topics for discussion ready? Not by next week.

Propose a teleconference on the 28th.  No Objections. 

Harry will set up bridge number. 

If something is ready before then, put them on the reflector.

Agenda for the 28th.

FEC

Doc 110

Impacts of TGe security. New baseline is 01/018r2.

Final discussion

There is currently a sponsor ballot for 802.1x. Is there a procedure for referring to the new 802.1x as part of the security baseline?  We will work with Stuart to resolve this.

Adjourn
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